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Miss Angles’ Weekly Newsletter

September 6-10
	Reading
	This week, we continued learning about changes in our LEAD 21 books. We practiced synonyms and author’s purpose this week. To help us remember synonyms and create colorful words, we used technology. We used the app, Explain Everything to turn boring words into more interesting words. We chose a word (happy, sad, worried, tired), took a picture of ourself, and then used an emoji face to describe the word. Then, we used resources such as the thesaurus and thesaurus.com to help us find more interesting words. The kids had a blast! We also discussed author’s purpose and learned the acronym P.I.E. (persuade, inform, entertain). We created a paper plate pie to help use remember each reason and used this pie to determine what books would fall into each category. On Thursday and Friday, we completed reading rotations. The students did a synonym sort with a buddy, completed word work, read to self, and worked with the teacher to read a fiction piece. 

	Writing
	In writing this week, we continued to work on our class book, A Day in the Life of a Watch. We began revising our story to make our writing better. We added new details and more exciting words. Our next step will be to edit our work and make sure that it is correct. 

	Math
	This week in math, we continued working on Topic 2: Number Sense. We spent a few days on using mental math to add and using mental math to subtract. There are so many strategies to help mentally adding and subtracting! The students chose a way to help them and practiced mentally adding or subtracting with their chosen strategy. We practiced rounding and learned how to use rounding to estimate sums.

	SS/Science
	In science, we learned about animals in groups. We learned some of the benefits of living in groups and about some types of animals that live alone. In our science notebooks, we completed a web of the benefits of living in a group. The students conducted an experiment with fish, a social animal. The students were placed in groups and took turns being the predator. The goal was to catch a fish with a black dot. First, the fish was alone. Then, we gradually added fish until there was a school of many fish. We graphed the results of our experiment. We could see quite clearly that living in a school of fish helps protect the fish from predators. The fish with a black dot was caught many more times when he was alone.

	Class

News
	The deadline for turning in field trip money is Friday, September 16. Please send in $33 (payable to Prairie Star Elementary) if you have not done so already.

	Star Student
	        September

· 12: Afraz

· 19: Haley

· 26: Sam

	Upcoming 

Dates
	· Sept. 13: Early Release

· Sept. 16: Wolf Walk 12:50-1:20
· Sept. 23: 11:45 dismissal- Professional Development

· Sept. 27: Picture Day
· Oct. 4: Early Release

· Oct. 12: Wilderness Science Center Field trip 11:50-2:20 (details to follow)



